
 

 

      
   

 

 
   

 

 
  
 

   
 

 
                  

 
 

                   
                  
               
              

   
 

    

     
 

          
          

         
          

           
            

            
   

 
          

       
          

       
  

 
            

          
        

          
         
          
 

 

KA HĀLĀWAI KŪMAU A KE KŌMIKE ALOWELO 
KEʻENA KULEANA HOʻOKIPA O HAWAIʻI 

BRANDING STANDING COMMITTEE MEETING 
HAWAI‘I TOURISM AUTHORITY 

HĀLĀWAI KELEKAʻAʻIKE 
VIRTUAL MEETING 

Pōʻalua, 23 Lulai 2024, 2:30 p.m. 
Tuesday, July 23, 2024 at 2:30 p.m. 

E hoʻolele ʻīwā ʻia ka hālāwai ma o ka Zoom. Meeting will be live streaming via Zoom. 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87530255093 

E noi ʻia paha ʻoe e kāinoa me kou inoa a leka uila paha. E ʻoluʻolu, e hoʻokomo i kou inoa 
piha akā hiki nō iā ʻoe ke hoʻohana i ka inoa kapakapa e like me kou makemake. 
You may be asked to enter your name or email. The Board requests that you enter 
your full name, but you may use a pseudonym or other identifier if you wish to 
remain anonymous. 

Kelepona / Call In: 16694449171 
Helu Hālāwai / Webinar ID: 875 3025 5093 

Hiki i ka lehulehu ke hōʻike manaʻo ma o ka palapala a i ʻole ma o ka waha. E kau palena ʻia ka 
hōʻike manaʻo waha (ma ke kino a i ʻole ma o ka Zoom) he ʻelima minuke ka lōʻihi no kēlā me 
kēia kumuhana. E kāinoa no ka hōʻike manaʻo waha ma ke pākaukau hoʻokipa ma ka lumi 
hālāwai. E kāinoa no ka hōʻike manaʻo waha ma o ka Zoom ma o ke pihi “Q&A.” 
Members of the public may provide written or oral testimony on agenda items. Oral 
testimony (in-person or via Zoom) will be limited to five minutes for each testifier per 
agenda item. Signup for oral testimony via Zoom will be accepted through the Q&A 
feature on Zoom. 

E hoʻohui ʻia nā palapala hōʻike manaʻo i hiki ma ka pūʻolo hālāwai. E leka uila ʻia nā palapala iā 
Carole Hagihara-Loo ma carole@gohta.net, a i ʻole, e lawe kino ʻia i ke keʻena. No nā palapala 
hōʻike manaʻo i hōʻea mai ma hope o ka paʻa o ka pūʻolo hālāwai (ʻelua lā ma mua o ka 
hālāwai), e kākaʻahi ʻia nā kope i ke kōmike a e mākaukau no ka ʻike ʻia e ke anaina ma ka 
hālāwai. 

Written testimony received ahead of the preparation of the committee packet will be 
included in the packet. Email written testimony to Carole Hagihara-Loo at 
Carole@gohta.net or hand-deliver or send via postal mail to the Hawai‘i Tourism 
Authority office, 1801 Kalākaua Avenue, 1st Floor, Honolulu, HI 96815. Written testimony 
received after the issuance of the committee packet (two business days prior to the 
meeting) will be distributed to the committee and available for public inspection at the 
meeting. 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87530255093
mailto:carole@gohta.net
mailto:Carole@gohta.net


   
  

    

  
   

   
 

 

 
 
 

  
 

 

  

  

  

 

  
   

 

   

   

  

  
 

   
 

 
 

  
 

   
 

 
 

    
  

 
 

 
  

 

 

 
                   

               
               

                    
                     

           
 

Hālāwai Kūmau A Ke Kōmike Alowelo Branding Standing Committee Meeting 
Pōʻalua, 23 Lulai 2024 2:30 P.M. Tuesday, July 23, 2024, 2:30 P.M. 
ʻAoʻao 2 o ka 3 Page 2 of 3 

AGENDA 

1. Hoʻomaka a Wehena 
Call to Order and Opening Protocol 

2. Kikolā 
Roll Call to Announce Name of Participating Board Members and to Identify 

Who Else is Present with Board Member if Location is Nonpublic 

3. Wehena 
Opening Protocol 

4. ʻĀpono Moʻolelo Hālāwai 
Approval of Minutes of the June 20, 2024 Branding Standing Committee 
Meeting 

5. Hōʻikeʻike a Kūkā no ka Nūhou no nā Hālāwai, Kikowaena, Papa Hana Mākeke, 
ka Pace Report, a me nā Hana o ke Kikowaena Hālāwai o Hawaiʻi a me nā Loaʻa 
Kūloko 
Presentation and/or Discussion Regarding an Update on the Meetings, 
Conventions and Incentives Market Activity and Pace Report, and Hawaiʻi 
Convention Center Activity and Local Sales 

6. Hōʻikeʻike a Kūkā no ka ʻOihana Kākoʻo Puni Honua no ka Hoʻomalu Alowelo a 
Hokona 
Presentation and/or Discussion on Global Support Services for Brand 
Management and Marketing 

7. Hōʻikeʻike, Kūkā, a Kiʻina Hana no kā ka HTA Moʻohelu Kālā FY26 me FY27 
Kākoʻo ana i nā Hana Hokona (BED114) 
Presentation, Discussion, and Action on Proposed Fiscal Year 2026 and 
2027 Hawaiʻi Tourism Authority Operating Budget for Branding and 
Marketing (BED114) 

8. Hoʻokuʻu 
Adjournment 

*** ʻAha Hoʻokō: Ua hiki i ka Papa Alakaʻi ke mālama i kekahi hālāwai kūhelu i kū i ka 
Hawaiʻi Revised Statutes (HRS) § 92-4. E mālama ʻia kēia hālāwai kūhelu nei ma lalo o ka § 
92-5 (a)(4), § 92-5 (a)(8) and §201B-4(a)(2) no ka pono o ko ka Papa Alakaʻi kūkā a 
hoʻoholo ʻana i nā nīnūnē a nīnau i pili i ko ka Papa Alakaʻi kuleana me ko ka Papa Alakaʻi 
loio. He hālāwai kūhelu kēia i ʻole paulele ʻia ka ʻikepili a i mea hoʻi e mālama kūpono ai i ko 
Hawaiʻi ʻano, he wahi i kipa mau ʻia e nā malihini. 



   
  

    

  
   

   
 

 

 
            

           
           

          
          

         
            

     
 

                 
                  

                         
                   
                    

 
           

       
             

           
   

 
                  

                   
                  

               
               

 
 

          
           

         
             
          

 
 

Hālāwai Kūmau A Ke Kōmike Alowelo Branding Standing Committee Meeting 
Pōʻalua, 23 Lulai 2024 2:30 P.M. Tuesday, July 23, 2024, 2:30 P.M. 
ʻAoʻao 3 o ka 3 Page 3 of 3 

*** Executive Session: The Board may conduct an executive session closed to the public 
pursuant to Hawai‘i Revised Statutes (HRS) § 92-4. The executive session will be 
conducted pursuant to HRS § 92-5 (a) (2), § 92-5 (a)(4), § 92-5 (a)(8) and §201B-4(a)(2) for 
the purpose of consulting with the board’s attorney on questions and issues pertaining to 
the board’s powers, duties, privileges, immunities, and liabilities; to consider hiring and 
evaluation of officers or employees, where consideration of matters affecting privacy will be 
involved; and to discuss information that must be kept confidential to protect Hawai‘i’s 
competitive advantage as a visitor destination. 

Inā he lawelawe a mea like paha e pono ai ke kīnānā, e hoʻokaʻaʻike aku me Carole 
Hagihara-Loo ma (808)-973-2289 a ma ka leka uila e like me ka wikiwiki i hiki, ʻaʻole hoʻi a 
ma ʻō aku o ka ʻehā lā ma mua o ka hālāwai. Inā ʻike ʻia he noi i ka lā ma mua o ka hālāwai, 
e hoʻāʻo mākou e ʻimi i ka lawelawe a mea like paha, ʻaʻole naʻe hoʻi e hiki ke hoʻohiki ʻia ke 
kō o ua noi lā. Ua noa pū kēia hoʻolaha ma nā kino ʻokoʻa e like me ka mea pono. 

If you need an auxiliary aid/service or other accommodation due to a disability, contact 
Carole Hagihara-Loo at (808) 973-2289 or carole@gohta.net as soon as possible, 
preferably no later than 4 days prior to the meeting. Requests made as early as possible 
have a greater likelihood of being fulfilled. Upon request, this notice is available in 
alternative/accessible formats. 

E like nō me ka ʻōlelo o ke Kānāwai Hawaiʻi i hoʻoholo ʻia māhele 92-32.7, e mālama ana ke 
Keʻena Kuleana Hoʻokipa o Hawaiʻi i kekahi wahi e hiki ai ka poʻe o ka lehulehu ke noho a 
komo pū ma nā hālāwai ma o ka hoʻohana ʻana i ka ʻenehana pāpaho (ICT). Aia ana kēia 
ʻenehana pāpaho ma ka papahele mua o ka lumi hoʻokipa i mua o ke Keʻena Kuleana 
Hoʻokipa o Hawaiʻi ma ka Hale ʻAha. ʻO 1801 Kalākaua Avenue, Honolulu, Hawaiʻi, 96815 ka 
helu wahi. 

In accordance with HRS section 92-3.7, the Hawaiʻi Tourism Authority will establish a 
remote viewing area for members of the public and board members to view and participate 
in meetings held using interactive conference technology (ICT). The ICT audiovisual 
connection will be located on the 1st Floor in the Lobby area fronting the Hawaii Tourism 
Authority at the Hawaiʻi Convention Center at 1801 Kalākaua Avenue, Honolulu, Hawaiʻi, 
96815. 

mailto:carole@gohta.net
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BRANDING STANDING COMMITTEE MEETING 
HAWAI‘I TOURISM AUTHORITY 

Thursday, June 20, 2024, at 10:00 a.m.  
 

Virtual Meeting  
 

MINUTES OF THE BRANDING STANDING COMMITTEE MEETING  

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Blaine Miyasato (Chair), Sig Zane (Vice-
Chair), David Arakawa, Mufi Hannemann 

MEMBERS NOT PRESENT: Dylan Ching, Sherry Menor-McNamara 

HTA STAFF PRESENT: Daniel Nāho‘opi‘i, Kalani Ka‘anā‘anā, Maka 
Casson-Fisher, Iwalani Kūaliʻi 
Kahoʻohanohano 

GUESTS: Jeffrey Eslinger, Lynn Whitehead, Jay 
Talwar, Tom Mullen, Lei-Ann Field, Tyler 
Gomes 

LEGAL COUNSEL: John Cole 

 

1. Call to Order 

Chair Miyasato called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.  

2. Roll Call to Announce Name of Participating Board Members and to Identify Who Else is 
Present with Board Member if Location is Nonpublic 

Ms. Kahoʻohanohano did the roll call, and members were confirmed in attendance by 
themselves. Mr. Ching and Ms. Menor-McNamara were excused.  

3. Opening Protocol 

Mr. Casson-Fisher did the opening cultural protocol. 
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4. Approval of Minutes of the May 16, 2024 Branding Standing Committee Meeting  

Mr. Arakawa made a motion to approve the minutes, and Mr. Hannemann seconded. Ms. 
Kahoʻohanohano did the roll call, and the motion passed unanimously. 

5. Presentation and/or Discussion on HTUSA’s Recent Advertising and Messaging Campaigns 
and Marketing Maui Recovery Plan  

Mr. Talwar introduced the latest campaign and informed the Committee that messages evolved 
from collaboration with the HTA staff, Kilohana, island chapter staff, industry and agency 
partners, and the Chair of the Branding Committee. 

Mr. Talwar explained that the development of the campaign had started with identification of 
target travelers. They were the right audience because they spent more time and money on 
travel. Their behavior in daily life and their travels made them mindful visitors. Campaign 
developers continued to consider residents of Hawai‘i and how they wanted to host visitors in 
their communities, homes, parks, and beaches. The HVCB took a broad look at communication 
management using the results of their research and those of the HTA and the Department of 
Business, Economic Development and Tourism (DBEDT). 

Mr. Talwar reminded the Committee that they had previously seen a draft version of this 
campaign, whose inviting appearance was based on market dynamics, including the fact that 
U.S. visitors were beginning to participate in more international travel. When the pandemic first 
ended, U.S. visitors had not been so excited about international travel but were now beginning 
to take more interest, especially as the value of the U.S. dollar impacted international travel. 

The HVCB examined factors motivating travel to other destinations to market the Hawai‘i 
product competitively. The agency also hoped to reinforce the benefits of tourism and the 
HTA’s plan for regenerative tourism so that tourism would assist a broader part of the 
community, along with artisans, musicians, chefs, and agricultural producers. It was important 
to ensure that everyone had a stage to share their Aloha in a way that would invite visitors. 

Mr. Talwar introduced video material which had been produced in a three-minute format. This 
could then be cut into other formats depending on the destination. The Committee was to be 
shown two 30-second segments and one 3-minute segment. 

This campaign was based on each of the four islands and had already been rolled out across the 
U.S. The HVCB had taken advantage of the opportunity to update its knowledge bank and had 
obtained about 300 photos. These were being tagged and stored in the knowledge bank to be 
shared with industry partners. Mr. Talwar noted that a campaign that everyone supported 
would be amplified from the perspectives of public and private partnerships. Social media posts 
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were also in play, and Mr. Talwar noted that the Hawai‘i destination was being shared by 
amazing ambassadors with a passion for portraying Hawai‘i as their home to potential visitors. 
When visiting someone’s home, one’s behavior must be fitting. 

Mr. Talwar referred to Chef Kyle Kawakami and pointed out that everyone loved the cuisine 
and wanted to get local insights. Mr. Talwar was aware that not every action would lead to an 
immediate sale, but the aim was to start visitors down the path toward selecting Hawai‘i as 
their next destination. 

Content for training and educational programs for travel trade teams had been amended and 
was already in the marketplace. Educational events and multi-island FAM tours were organized 
to accompany the campaign theme. Wholesaler consortia industry events multiplied the 
number of contacts and created additional salespeople for the HVCB team. Broad-reaching 
media, trade marketing, and the travel trade website were being updated. 

Mr. Talwar explained that a cooperative marketing program engaging with wholesalers had 
been put in place from the additional budget and would run up to the end of June with 
sophisticated targeting based on past visitation and modeling. Results showed twice the 
number of “click-throughs” compared with previous results, and this was about three times the 
industry standard. The team looked forward to seeing further improvement in results. 

The team examined the proposed messaging to ensure that the target audience understood 
and consumed the intended message. This study was in the early phases, and the intention was 
to return to the marketplace to determine whether edits were necessary. The study would also 
provide insights for the next phase of campaign development. 

The public relations team stretched the available dollars by obtaining unpaid exposure, 
sometimes with a contribution to travel costs, which resulted in a good return on investment. A 
state-wide media blitz was scheduled for September, coordinating media visits to bring media 
to the destination and include maximum coverage for Maui. 

Mr. Talwar introduced Ms. Lei Ann Field, the Senior Director of Visitor Public Relations and 
Communications at HVCB, who would provide information about Maui coverage over the past 
five months. Ms. Field explained that the total number of impressions was estimated at over 100 
million. She thanked the team at Anthology for their excellent work in educating and inspiring 
the media to write stories about Maui. 

Ms. Field mentioned several high-impact outlets that accessed the target audience, including 
Virtuoso magazine, Travel & Leisure, AFAR, Forbes, Points Guide, Sunset Magazine, Travel, the 
New York Times and the Matador network. The message had been: 

“Now, more than ever, Maui needs visitors who tread lightly and compassionately 
and support local businesses.” 

These high-level publications reinforced the message to uplift Maui's people, community 
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leaders, and business owners. Good Morning America featured two small business owners from 
Maui whose travel to New York had been supported by the HTA to participate in the Mana Up 
pop-up market. 

Good broadcast coverage from Minneapolis, and Ms. Field noted that Minnesota had been a 
key market for Maui. CBS had run a Maui story 630 times over their linked regional T.V. stations 
as a result of a meeting held in New York. The fact that this story had taken some time to 
develop illustrated Ms. Field’s point that there was often a delay before stories were published. 

Last month, team members traveled to California to meet with representatives of travel outlets 
such as Travel & Leisure, AFAR, Conde Nast Traveler, and the Wall Street Journal, sharing 
updates about Maui and Lahaina. Conde Nast Traveler was planning a major feature focusing 
on Maui in print and online. 

While the team was in California, Maui businesses participated in a wine and food experience at 
Sonoma to promote responsible travel to Maui, utilizing Tourism Emergency Special Fund 1(b), 
focusing on small businesses. Maui businesses participated in three different events, of which 
the marquee was a tasting that attracted over 2,000 participants, many of whom fit the profile 
of the mindful traveler and many media representatives. Several stories about Maui had 
already appeared, and the team had discussions with media representatives to suggest they 
travel to Maui to experience the destination. The previous day, Ms. Field met with a writer from 
Forbes who expressed interest in attending the Hawai‘i Food and Wine Festival. A total of 28 
Maui brands and small businesses had been featured at the event, and products were displayed 
from vendors, including Paradise Now, a small boutique, and the Portney Farm project. 

The “Maui at the Matheson Dinner” was a fundraising event, and it was a collaboration 
between Chef Lee Anne Wong and Healdsburg chefs, using live music. A portion of the 
proceeds went to Maui Strong. The Magnum Party was headlined by Guy Fieri and raised over 
$75,000 for Maui Strong. Ms. Field thanked Alaskan Airlines, Fairmount Four Seasons, and other 
partners who donated items for the auction. 

The Committee viewed a short video showing the Grand Tasting, which featured 15 
ambassadors from Maui who expressed their gratitude to the HTA. 

Television expert Emily Kaufman had partnered with the HVCB to create a segment that had 
already run in Phoenix, Sacramento, Las Vegas, Los Angeles, New York, Dallas, and other cities. 
Ms. Kaufman spoke about her love for Maui and gave a call to action, directing visitors to the 
GoHawaii website. The website had created a new landing page featuring around a dozen 
value-added offers from Maui hotels. This was just part of the campaign driving awareness that 
Maui was open. 

Mr. Talwar thanked Ms. Field for her presentation and invited questions from Committee 
members. 
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Chair Miyasato asked how this report related to the incremental budget that had been 
approved in response to the Maui wildfires. Mr. Talwar replied that there had been incremental 
funding for Maui recovery from January to June 2024. The PR aspects of the campaign, in 
particular, had been funded by incremental funding, but Ms. Field and Ms. Kahoʻohanohano 
had worked closely with Ms. Anderson and other staff to find additional incremental funds to 
take Maui people to the marketplace. 

Chair Miyasato reminded Mr. Talwar that the Maui recovery campaign was intended to be 
covered by approved funding and that compliance was important. 

The Chair asked whether cooperative ventures had been reviewed and noted that partnerships 
with airlines, hotels, and other agencies were assessed for the return on investment (ROI) as a 
basis for future cooperation. He inquired whether there was a rating system to determine 
which partner gave the best return. 

Mr. Talwar responded that tracking visitors was simple because wholesalers worked with 
airlines, lodging partners, on-island attractions and activities, and car rentals. The return on 
investment could be assessed. When a business did not appear to be returning an investment, 
the team held private conversations to obtain a sense of the most effective strategy. This 
formal process involved regular calls and examination of data such as click-through rates. 

Chair Miyasato praised the positioning of various partners within the industry and community 
and asked whether there was a coterie of artisans, musicians, food suppliers, and others that 
was used as an informal advisory board to ensure that messaging was on point and authentic, 
as well as leveraging resources in a specifically targeted fashion. 

Mr. Talwar explained that the HVCB had a relatively formalized evaluation process, including 
the HTA staff, island chapters, and Kilohana. They had put together spreadsheets of people 
whose values were aligned with those of the HTA and often worked with this group. So far, they 
had not yet provided a “seal of approval” as the Chair had suggested. This type of process 
would be more product-based than marketing-based. 

Chair Miyasato replied that he was not recommending a permanent association but an 
aspirational measure so that partners would understand the benefits of their association with 
the HVCB and the HTA. 

Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i pointed out that this corresponded to the quality assurance program scheduled 
to launch on June 25 under a Kilohana contract. Incentives regarding weighting, 
communication, and vetting were still to be developed. It was intended that only partners who 
had been vetted would be part of the HTA process of participating in travel trade or FAM 
events, but this had not yet been formalized. 

Chair Miyasato explained that a more formal process would imply kakou, contributions, and 
results. In this way, everyone became a marketer. The Chair appreciated the videos but felt that 
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the final message, “the people, the place, the Hawaiian Islands,” needed to be emphasized and 
repeated by the voice-over. 

Mr. Hannemann thanked Mr. Talwar for his informative presentation. He wondered how the 
public and stakeholders, such as elected officials, could be made aware of the magnitude of the 
active initiatives being undertaken by the HTA to mitigate the effects of the “soft summer” that 
was predicted. He suggested that different aspects of the work of the HTA could be emphasized 
depending on the audience. There had been frequent complaints that insufficient action was 
taking place. It was understood that the message had pivoted away from “Mālama,“ but the 
follow-up appeared not to be known. A collective strategy should be developed to work with 
P.R. staff to ensure that Board members and staff of the HTA and HVCB can communicate the 
new message. 

Mr. Hannemann noted that the image of the HTA at the legislature had been rebuilt, which had 
been a major accomplishment during the past session. Legislators had been assured that the 
HTA would be proactive. Mr. Hannemann had taken part in a meeting the previous day to 
discuss an excellent idea that would be great for Maui. This was still being worked out, but 
would be good for the HTA when it was eventually made public. 

Mr. Hannemann asked Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i to work with Mr. Talwar and Mr. Gionson to 
communicate the work being done by the HTA. It was good that this should pass through the 
Branding Standing Committee since this Committee approved the funding. The public needed 
to be aware of the actions the HTA took to demonstrate their proactive attitude. 

Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i thanked Mr. Hannemann for this suggestion. He pointed out that there was a 
process for industry partners, global marketing teams (GMTs), and stakeholders to receive 
information, but he would investigate the possibility of expanding this process to include other 
stakeholders in related areas. He promised to work with internal groups and staff on branding 
and communications to develop a strategy. He would keep Mr. Hannemann informed and 
would submit initial suggestions to the Board meeting. 

Mr. Zane thanked Mr. Talwar for the presentation and noted that the message was less 
commercial than before the pandemic. He appreciated the subtle, almost subliminal message 
and noted that although the number of visitors might not be as high at the moment as had 
been hoped, the quality of visitors was more important than their numbers. Mālama had meant 
trying to change the demographics of visitors, with the hope that they would show respect for 
the community. It was important to express a message that local people would appreciate. He 
thanked the campaign team for involving people with a good local reach, even if they were not 
necessarily commercially well-known. At first, he considered the video segments slow-moving, 
but he then realized that they were aimed at the thoughtful visitor Hawai‘i hoped to attract. 

Mr. Arakawa thanked Mr. Talwar for his presentation and agreed with Mr. Hannemann on the 
importance of community. Mr. Talwar mentioned that he had already checked with all major 
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industry partners so he could go back to those people and confirm that their input had been 
incorporated, explaining how this had been done. Partners needed to know that they were part 
of the process, and this would cause them to adopt a more positive attitude. He suggested 
requesting all the industry partners to inform their contacts that the HTA was using their 
collective ideas, which would build on the strong base built up over the past three years. 

Mr. Arakawa stated that he looked forward to witnessing the exciting new program announced 
by Mr. Hannemann but warned that it was important for the budget to provide for this 
program. As Chair Miyasato had said on several occasions, it was a kakou thing. Mr. Arakawa 
appreciated the HVCB reaching out to industry partners for input. 

Mr. Hannemann thanked Mr. Arakawa for his points and stated that he had already spoken 
with Chair Miyasato about regular sessions with industry stakeholders. He had convened a 
group on a few occasions even before the new message had evolved. He wanted the 
community to understand what the HTA was doing, although stakeholders had their own ideas. 

Mr. Hannemann referred to Mr. Talwar’s mention of more cooperative plans coming out and 
pointed out that it was necessary to target the base market in California while not giving up on 
Japan, though the market was still slow. Eventually the Japan market would start to improve. 

Mr. Hannemann noted that the Food and Wine Festival in Healdsburg, California, had not been 
widely publicized. The community had been brought together, money had been raised, and 
businesses had been exposed. This event needed to be reported in a comprehensive press 
release: 

“HTA and HVCB were in Northern California.” 

He agreed with Mr. Zane that ambassadors and others had been involved. The event should be 
publicized for people to understand. Every family in Hawai‘i had someone either employed in 
tourism or impacted directly or indirectly by the economy fueled by the visitor industry. Mr. 
Hanneman gave kudos to everyone but emphasized that the efforts should be made public. 

Mr. Arakawa agreed with Mr. Hannemann that focusing on Hawai‘i and the West Coast 
markets, was important. The local community should be informed, and he noted that the local 
destination management teams and neighbor island bureaux could be used to inform local 
people. 

Mr. Talwar promised that he would offer support in any way for local message-sharing, and the 
benefits of this had been seen in the past. 

Chair Miyasato expressed his opinion that in terms of a “seal of approval,” there was no better 
champion than Mr. Zane to be a barometer for success. He agreed with the Vice Chair that the 
campaign was evocative and subtle, creating a relationship even before visitors arrived. A 
relationship made a person respectful, and Mālama would follow. It was important to get the 
message out, and there was a branding challenge. Many people did not understand the 
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symbiotic relationship between the HVCB and the HTA. Before he joined the Board, he had the 
impression that the HTA, HVCB, and Kilohana were three separate entities. It was important to 
reinforce the concept of the HTA as a brand. 

There were no questions or comments from the public. 

 
6. Presentation and/or Discussion Regarding an Update on the Meetings, Conventions and 

Incentives Market Activity and Pace Report, and Hawaiʻi Convention Center Activity and 
Local Sales 

Before introducing the HVCB Vice President of Global MCI Sales and Marketing, Ms. Lynn 
Whitehead, Ms. Kahoʻohanohano mentioned that minor adjustments had been made to the 
presentation that had previously been given to Committee members. The updated version will 
be available on the HTA website. 

Ms. Whitehead stated that this was her first Branding Committee meeting, and she looked 
forward to sharing information about the business her team brought to the destination. 

The aim of the collaboration between the Hawai‘i Convention Center (HCC) and the HVCB was 
to reinforce the brand of the Hawaiian Islands as a location for Meetings, Conventions, and 
Incentives (MCI) business. Statistics from DBEDT for 2022 showed that convention delegates 
had spent a total of $808 million. This resulted from many factors, such as total length and 
purpose of stay, average daily rate (ADR), and ancillary spending. 

During 2022, the Meet Hawai‘i team contracted rooms from city-wide and single-property 
events, amounting to $452 million. DBEDT was to release 2023 figures later this summer. 
Currently, the Meet Hawai‘i team has 2024 figures of $558 million for business contracted by 
the State of Hawai‘i. The City-wide team did not expect further bookings in 2024, but the single-
property team expected the number of bookings to increase over the next six months. 

Ms. Whitehead explained that MCI business was important to the Hawai‘i economy because 
MCI delegates were business travelers on expense accounts, entertaining customers and 
participating in higher-end activities. Their spending permeated the economy, not just hotels or 
the HCC. MCI delegates also spent money on restaurants, off-site events, and transportation, 
contributing to many areas of the economy. 

All the islands benefited from MCI business because delegates typically spent an additional 
three or four more nights in Hawai‘i when attending a convention. They would attend the 
convention and then stay for a vacation in which they might visit another island. Typically, MCI 
delegates visited at least two islands. 

When a significant event was booked at a destination, it helped to create limited availability, 
which drove up ADR in the community, thus directing more money towards transient 
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accommodation tax (TAT) to impact the state economy. 

Ms. Whitehead explained that MCI had a unique sales and marketing process in which the 
target audience was corporate incentive association clients. These clients had a long sales cycle. 
When the Meet Hawai‘i team received a request for proposal (RFP) either for the HCC or single-
property, it came with detailed requirements, such as the number of rooms required, 
specifications for the meeting space, whether the convention center was required or whether 
the event could be fitted into a hotel, and whether the location should be a resort or urban 
setting. All these possibilities were on offer in Hawai‘i. The Meet Hawai‘i team would present a 
detailed proposal to the client, usually narrowed to two or three destinations. This would be 
followed by a site inspection. Single-property event planners often considered several islands. 
City-wide events were usually focused on the HCC, a hotel package, and venues around the 
area that could be used to conduct receptions and other events. A site selection committee 
usually makes the final decision, and it was important for the seller to know the various 
decision-makers and influencers involved in the process. Sometimes, a housing company might 
travel with the client to provide insights to help close the business. 

The marketing strategy for MCI's business was mainly about rationality instead of emotional 
appeal. The client needed to know that the product would be able to manage all their meeting 
objectives. Targeting digital campaigns was very important, and LinkedIn had been a reliable 
source for Meet Hawai‘i. It would be represented in the 2025 brand marketing plan. Industry 
relationships were long-term, and many sellers had collaborated with the same clients for 
years, building their trust and always trying to bring new business to the destination. 
Maintaining relationships was vital to provide great experiences and create continual repeat 
rotations for the groups brought to Hawai‘i. 

The main way that the team connected with clients was through trade shows and events. IMEX 
was a key trade show where the team had appointments representing their global client base 
and conducting direct sales and partner calls with hotels in the MCI market. This emphasized 
the need for strong industry relationships. 

Sustainability, diversity, equity, and inclusion (DEI) have always been key components for MCI 
customers and have been considered by every RFP. Every destination was expected to address 
these issues, and Hawai‘i had always represented a strong DEI and sustainability message. 

Ms. Whitehead reviewed industry market trends. Lead volume and room night attendance 
were up, and overall bookings were near 2019 levels. Short-term bookings continued to be a 
trend, allowing venues to increase post-pandemic revenue. Planner optimism continued to 
grow. Japanese clients always included a Corporate Social Responsibility (CSR)/Community give-
back component in the RFP process, and this trend was becoming common among all groups. 
60% of planners expected more meetings in 2024 than in 2023, although rising costs were a 
concern. 
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The Meet Hawai‘i team was fully staffed and had recently welcomed Marykay Lui to the single-
property team. She was based in the Bay area and was very experienced and energetic, with 
established clients in the corporate market in the West. 

First-quarter production had been strong, but there had been a slowdown during the second 
quarter. Two city-wide staff joined the team in April and May, enabling production to increase 
later in the year. The short-term booking cycle continued, but incentive travel was expected to 
hold steady and grow moderately in 2025. Competitors were putting incentive dollars into their 
proposals for groups being booked later in the future, concerning groups for 2026 and beyond, 
as well as City-wide groups for 2029 and beyond. Group business helped establish a base, and 
because of the short-term booking cycle since the pandemic, destinations have been doing 
everything necessary to build business for future years. The HTA and HVCB have been very 
helpful in creating conversations to compete with this new trend. 

The team concentrated on managing 2024 and 2025 city-wide groups to ensure their continued 
future rotation. The calendar years 2024 and 2025 were very busy, with 2024 being the most 
productive year since the opening of the HCC. The fact that there were leaks in the building 
meant that teams were taken away from servicing booked customers. It was important for the 
Board to be aware that the Client Services and Event Management teams had been stretched, 
and they looked forward to repairing the roof during 2026. 

The strategic focus was to redefine incentive programs for single-property and City-wide 
events, and rather than incentivizing at the end of the year as usual, the intention was to 
spread it throughout the year. The plan was to ensure a sales strategy with key incentive 
houses and third parties to keep Hawai‘i at the forefront of the mind. Meet Hawai‘i was to 
partner with stakeholders while focusing on putting partnerships into Maui. 

The team recently partnered with Marriott to bring key incentive planners to Maui. IAAA will 
take place in August and focus on a key market segment, bringing in representatives and 
meeting planners from over 20 countries. Destination Hawai‘i was to be hosted in December in 
O‘ahu, and the team was developing a program with a third party to bring in key CEO decision-
makers from larger programs to be hosted at the end of the year in Maui. 

Ms. Whitehead explained that it was important for the Client Services team to have good 
processes to ensure success in bringing back groups that have been booked. They always tried 
to reinforce Meet Hawai‘i groups' benefits to the community. Bringing an industry to HCC, a 
hotel, or an island allowed schools, their students, and the Hawai‘i community to gain access to 
programs offered by the client. Through Debbie Zimmermann, the community was involved in 
processes such as medical expertise. The team looked forward to collaborating with the 
meeting of the American Farm Bureau in 2030. 

Ms. Whitehead explained that once a group had been booked, it committed to give back to the 
destination, whether an initiative with the Hawai‘i Food Bank – as took place recently when a 
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corporation donated $20,000 to benefit communities in Maui and the Island of Hawai‘i – or the 
Ala Wai Genki Balls project, or support for the HCC reforestation project. 

The Meet Hawai‘i City-wide sales team contracted groups 13 months outside arrival. The local 
sales teams contracted bookings within 13 months. The single-property sales team booked any 
event requiring ten or more rooms. The Event Management team dealt with center business 
and the Client Services team dealt with anything outside the building that would connect the 
client to the destination. The Client Services team also worked with single-property businesses. 

Ms. Whitehead explained that the Meet Hawai‘i sales team had 13.5 full-time employees, 
selling in the domestic, Canada, Europe, Asia, and Oceania markets. 

City-wide sales production for May had been good, with some key bookings and tentative room 
nights at an average level. 

Ms. Whitehead outlined Hawai‘I’s Future Pace for City-Wide for the next eight years and stated 
that the number of room nights was a KPI for Meet Hawai‘i because it brought in TAT. She 
presented data for 2024–2031, showing contracted room nights and tentative room nights, 
which were proposals that had gone out to the customer. Taking a three-year average, the 
present total was 103,000. This meant that 2024, 2025, and 2030 were close to the pre-
pandemic benchmark. 

Ms. Whitehead presented a detailed graph showing target Pace as of June 1. It was important 
to focus on 2028, 2029 and 2031. Bookings would be lower during 2026 because of the planned 
roof repairs, implying that more work would be needed to keep up with the pace required. 

The intention was to divert business to hotels in 2026 since construction would be underway in 
the HCC. She recently met with the HVCB CEO, Mr. Tom Mullen, and his team to discuss this. It 
would be necessary to allocate money towards incentives to drive money into the State. 

Ms. Whitehead presented a detailed list of events hosted in 2024. The economic impact 
amounted to $335 million. For 2025, $453 million was on the books, and an additional three or 
four meetings were likely. 

Single-property production was slightly reduced, but tentative room nights were steady. Now 
that there was a full-time seller, Ms. Whitehead expected single-property production to return 
to the expected levels. 

Ms. Whitehead presented details of single-property production by island, along with tentative 
room nights representing leads. She reminded the Committee that clients often examined 
several islands, so the total number of tentative room nights by island was likely higher than the 
total presented by the sales team. From the perspective of definite room nights, the island of 
Hawai‘i had received some larger groups, which put them ahead of O‘ahu. There was still more 
work to do on Maui. The team ensured that Maui was highlighted in every conversation. 
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Future Pace for single property had been shortened to three years because the booking cycle 
was usually shorter, about 18 months. The team was working to increase numbers and had held 
a strategy meeting in April. The new seller in a vital market area was expected to impact 
production figures positively. 

Ms. Whitehead presented a detailed list of recent events targeting incentive business, including 
the TOBUTOP Hawai‘i Workshop in Tokyo and Osaka, the IRF Invitational, and the Marriott 
Momentum Convention Resort Network, which was attended by the Asia/Oceania team. Mr. 
Nāho‘opi‘i had recently attended ITB Asia in Shanghai. The team was revising the MOU of HIS in 
collaboration with JTB. 

The economic impact was close to $200 million for the Fiscal Year to Date (YTD) up to May 
2024, and numbers were expected to increase now that the team was fully staffed. 

Chair Miyasato thanked Ms. Whitehead and invited questions. 

Mr. Hanneman thanked Ms. Whitehead for the presentation. He noted that the General 
Manager of the HCC had been encouraged to accelerate more youth sports events, as was the 
case in many other American cities such as Roseville, California. He asked whether there was a 
strategy for involving more youth sporting events. 

Ms. Whitehead replied that Trevor Newman, based in the Bay area, managed the sports market 
and knew local sports groups well. A software platform has just been introduced that tracks 
room nights and should make bringing sports events to the HCC easier. During construction in 
2026, the halls would be available for hire, so this was a way to create revenue and attract 
room nights to earn TAT. 

Mr. Hannemann’s second question concerned the recently concluded Festival of Pacific Arts 
and Culture (FestPAC). This was a meaningful experience from which the people of Hawai‘i 
benefited. He asked whether there was a strategy for more initiative about encouraging 
Oceania countries, including Japan, to plan meetings and conventions in Hawai‘i to take 
advantage of the impact of FestPAC. 

Ms. Whitehead replied that FestPAC had been amazing and exciting, and the local team had 
done an excellent job. There was a great benefit for the Asia/Oceania team, and the head of the 
Australia team was working on increasing impact. The Asia-Pacific group was preparing to sign 
up for 2027, and the team was focused on this with strategies in place to take advantage of the 
impact of FestPAC. 

Mr. Hannemann noted that Governor and First Lady Green had led the initiative for FestPAC, 
but Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā and Mr. Casson-Fisher had worked on the event 24/7. 

Ms. Whitehead promised that her team would discuss how best to take advantage of the 
impact of FestPAC. 
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Chair Miyasato confirmed that Mr. Hannemann was right to suggest the importance of 
leveraging the impact of FestPAC for future events. 

Mr. Arakawa thanked Ms. Whitehead for her presentation and stated that the Budget, Finance, 
and Convention Center (BFCC) Committee hoped to do as much as possible to support MCI 
because of the large return on investment. He asked Ms. Whitehead to keep the BFCC 
Committee informed about what could be done. He believed that 2018–2019 had been the best 
year for MCI, with 27 City-wide events. The budget was now $2 million less, and fewer 
employees were funded. He planned to discuss with Mr. Mullen what further support the HTA 
could offer next year. Mr. Arakawa requested Ms. Whitehead to present to the Board regarding 
the incentives offered by other destinations so that the Board could consider what more was 
needed for success. 

Mr. Arakawa continued by asking how neighbor islands were being supported and whether, 
when professional convention groups conducted public service activities on O‘ahu, a group 
could also conduct public service on neighbor islands. This would help destination management 
teams propagate the idea that tourism was good because it also helped neighbor islands. 

Thirdly, Mr. Arakawa agreed that the success of FestPAC had to be leveraged. He noted that 
Chair Hanneman had attended the Okinawan festival, which took place every five years, during 
which Okinawans returned to Okinawa. Mr. Arakawa wondered whether the Hawaiian 
community could consider this. Every governor who had attended the Okinawan festival had 
suggested that every five years, every Hawaiian should be invited to return to Hawai‘i. Ms. 
Whitehead and the HVCB team could consider this. 

Ms. Whitehead thanked Committee members for their comments and feedback. She and Mr. 
Mullen had discussed what additional funds were needed. Business on other islands was a 
regular occurrence, but tracking it was not always possible. It was difficult to report the 
economic impact of single-property events. 

Chair Miyasato congratulated Ms. Whitehead on her fascinating presentation and noted that all 
four components were present at this Committee meeting to maximize synergy. 

 
7. Presentation and/or Discussion on Kilohana’s Visitor Education & Post Arrival Marketing 

Program  

Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā pointed out that Kilohana aimed to ensure visitors had a seamless transition 
from pre- to post-arrival. 

Mr. Gomes presented a flow chart beginning with topic assignment and research, noting the 
value of access to resources and ensuring a balance between “Hawaiian-ness” and what would 
be appropriate to represent the Hawaiian Islands. The design team drafted ideas that were 
returned to the HTA, HVCB, and other stakeholders to ensure alignment in various campaigns. 
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In partnership with Nexstar, Kilohana had created a campaign thermometer for KPI. This 
schematic tracked KPI in terms of user clicks each month. To date, they were ahead of the goal 
of achieving deliverables by the end of the contract. 

Travel8o8 was a newly created program in which Ms. Kahoʻohanohano was one of the cohosts. 
This was a collaboration between KHON2 and Nexstar. Five episodes were pending approval by 
the HTA, including a licensed instrumental from a local artist. This ensured that local artists and 
local businesses were integrated. The video to be shown was about Diamond Head. 

Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā informed the Committee that Nextar and KHON had agreed that the HTA had 
the full license to use the program as they saw fit. 

Mr. Gomes thanked Ms. Kahoʻohanohano for participating in this program. Similar segments 
could be made for other islands specific to O‘ahu. 

The Committee was also shown a campaign on social media about natural resource 
management, showing monk seals on Kaimana Beach. Kilohana had worked with the HTA and 
DLNR to ensure the messaging was attractive and highly visible. Visitors were informed about 
activities that were or were not permitted. 

Mr. Gomes gave details of the Maui recovery campaign separate from the destination 
stewardship contract; although it shared the same acronym, VEPAM, the budget of $300,000 
from the Tourism Emergency Special Fund was explicitly limited to recovery on Maui. 

The Committee viewed a video being shown at the Maui airport baggage claim with messaging 
highlighting areas that were closed to the public and open areas. This became the theme for 
the Maui Visitor Education and Post-Arrival Marketing (VEPAM) campaign to combat 
misinformation and highlight areas and activities still open for visits. 

Mr. Gomes explained that this was the first video to be made. The Board had previously seen 
clips. This video could be cut in several ways to highlight the people who took part. It was not 
funded by Maui VEPAM, but was created in partnership with Maui County and CNHA. Kilohana 
worked closely with the HVCB and other work of the same kind. 

Digital media content had also been specifically created to feature each open area on Maui. 
These media were then integrated into native advertisement campaigns on other websites and 
made to look like news stories or “naturally occurring material.” This was based on a comment 
from Member Hannemann, who urged that material created by the HVCB should be cost-
effectively repurposed in native advertisement spaces to present the material to new eyes. 

The Maui Destination Management Action Plan (DMAP) developed four airport advertisements 
showing itineraries created by local Maui people to give visitors an idea of activities and 
destinations. These segments were in the final editing phase, ensuring that the tone was 
appropriate and brand outlines were matched. They would go out shortly once editing was 
complete. Some VEPAM digital advertisements had been repurposed from the existing 
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knowledge bank since resources to capture new material were unavailable. 

The budget for advertisements at the airport baggage claim was significantly lower than eight 
years ago. The Committee viewed a sample of the advertisements developed from repurposed 
material for cost-effectiveness. These advertisements contained Q.R. codes to direct visitors to 
the relevant web pages. YouTube videos had been repurposed from the pre-existing HTA 
campaign about Mālama. 

Mr. Gomes informed the Committee that the expenditure for VEPAM was $1.3 million to date. 
Up to the end of December 2024, the budget was $1.7 million, so about $400,000 remained. 
Most of the expenditure had been on social, digital, out-of-home, and native media, with 
search expenditure the lowest. The original intention had been to develop advertisements that 
were no longer permitted, so the budget was repurposed to other categories. 

Chair Miyasato invited questions. 

Mr. Arakawa thanked Mr. Gomes for the presentation and commented that he had not seen 
material showing Ka’anapali apart from a slide that showed work was taking place. Mr. Gomes 
replied that later research showed insufficient awareness of the distinction between Ka’anapali 
and closed areas in the northern part of Lahaina. The team had since pivoted to ensure enough 
itineraries were being created for that area. It was impossible to prevent visitors from going 
there, so the team felt positive redirection was better than negative reinforcement. 

Mr. Hannemann thanked Mr. Gomes for the presentation. He recalled that the Committee 
chaired by Ms. Paishon to develop additional finances for Maui provided by the governor, had 
called for Kilohana to organize a Farmers’ Market, but there seemed to have been issues about 
a venue. Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i replied that money had been allocated to work with the County and the 
CNHA to develop a venue for Maui businesses since the Lahaina fire had destroyed a large part 
of their market area. The CNHA had been working hard to secure a location and leases but 
could not do so before the June 30 deadline for spending the money. 

Mr. Gomes explained that, based on the minimum space requirements from vendors, it had 
been challenging to find an appropriate area in a desirable location. A space had been identified 
at Maui Mall, but eventually, it proved impossible to ensure that all arrangements could be 
made and that the money was spent before the deadline. Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i stated that they had 
been working with the County, but finally, the Farmers’ Market became a lower priority than 
when they started to distribute emergency funds. 

Chair Miyasato asked how the money allocated to the Farmers’ Market would be used, and Mr. 
Gomes stated that it would be redistributed. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā had been working with the special 
projects manager for Maui in the Governor’s Office, and it appeared that something temporary 
rather than long-term might be the solution. Local vendors could be given vouchers for 
survivors, and this would be a way of supporting local survivors. 
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Mr. Hannemann expressed a concern that everything should be accounted for. 

Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i explained that a presentation of the status of the fund to date would be made at 
the Board meeting. Another area had money allocated, but the contract could not be 
completed, and the Board could decide whether the money could be reallocated. The deadline 
for expenditure was June 30, but since the emergency declaration would still be in force after 
that date, the Board could agree to extend the deadline or apply the money to other projects. 

Chair Miyasato asked whether Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i would prepare a presentation with 
recommendations. The funds should not be allowed to lapse, but they must also be used as 
originally intended. He asked about the timeframe and the intended use of the funds. 

Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i replied that the Board’s original recommendation was to complete all projects 
by June 3h. By that date, either contract would be in place, or the money would have been 
encumbered. The HTA staff had been looking for alternative proposals. 

Mr. Arakawa pointed out that the Budget, Finance, and Convention Center Committee (BFCCC) 
had not been informed and asked whether Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i had consulted with the HTA Vice 
President of Finance, Mr. Isaac Choy. Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i responded that a report would be 
presented at the meeting of the BFCCC the following week. 

Mr. Arakawa agreed that it was important for the money not to lapse but must also be spent in 
the intended manner. He was concerned that he had only now become aware of this issue. It 
was particularly concerning that there seemed to be an intention to give the HTA money to 
individual people. Mr. Arakawa intended to contact Mr. Choy and advised Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i to 
collaborate with the appropriate committees, reminding him that the HTA was under audit and 
the legislature had been examining the budget. Next year, Program I.D.s will be in use, so this 
year, the HTA must build trust with the legislature. 

Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā apologized and explained that this was merely an idea that had been floated. It 
had not been requested or enacted. 

Mr. Arakawa thanked Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā for his response and asked him whether, at the time that 
he was acting CEO, he had informed Mr. Choy about this. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā stated that he had 
discussed the matter with Ms. Anderson because she was the Maui project's brand manager. 

Mr. Arakawa commented that all this could have been done by email, but it appeared to have 
been kept a secret. However, he would discuss the matter further offline. He explained again 
that his concern related to HTA being under audit. 

Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i stated that the disbursement of emergency money would be reported to the 
BFCCC, and then to Board. He was aware that new projects could not be created and executed 
before June 30. 

Mr. Arakawa pointed out that if the HTA were to be run like any American corporation or 
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government agency, the Chief Financial Officer (CFO) ought to be made aware of budget issues 
occurring less than one month before the end of the fiscal year and as Chair of the BFCCC Mr. 
Arakawa should also have been made informed. 

Chair Miyasato appreciated Mr. Arakawa’s points and stated that it was clear that the CFO 
should have been informed. This was an opportunity to improve the management process. 
Chair Miyasato thanked Mr. Gomes and Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā for the presentation. The Board needed 
to know about the work being done by Kilohana, which was very impressive on a small budget. 
Returning to the idea of Okinawans going home every five years, Chair Miyasato suggested that 
Kilohana would be the agency to plan such an event. The HTA had resources and should use 
them to build the brand. 

Mr. Hannemann agreed that the CNHA and Kilohana were the perfect organizations to replicate 
the Okinawan reunion. They had already done something similar in Las Vegas with all the 
Hawaiians on the U.S. mainland. To do something on O‘ahu would be a pivot. 

Secondly, Mr. Hannemann loved the videos and congratulated Ms. Kahoʻohanohano on her 
talent. He appreciated the synergy across the HTA brand and found the video very authentic. 
The HTA had many resources which had to be utilized. He thanked Mr. Gomes and Mr. 
Ka‘anā‘anā. 

Mr. Arakawa agreed that an event bringing all Hawaiians back home would be an excellent 
opportunity for the two HTA contractors, Kilohana and the HVCB, to work together on 
something huge. He hoped that this idea would continue to be considered. 

Chair Miyasato stated that this was the right Committee for this conversation because there 
could not be a boundary between marketing to visitors and marketing to Kamaʻāina. For this 
type of major project, there had to be a driver; in his mind, it should be Kilohana. Sometimes it 
seemed that if everyone was in charge, no one was in charge. 

Mr. Hannemann pointed out that the CNHA had probably already discussed this idea. It would 
require the collaboration of Kilohana, the HVCB, and the HCC. 

Chair Miyasato stated that there were two audiences: the external audience trying to get 
visitors here via MCI and the internal audience, residents, helping them feel more positive 
about tourism. There were many ambassadors for Hawai‘i. He had moved away from Hawai‘i 
when he was 15. That was when he realized how proud he was to be from Hawai‘i since his 
friends all wanted to visit Hawai‘i because of their relationship with him. It was poetic and 
stimulating for everyone to come home, but it was important for one group to be responsible. 

 
8. Presentation and/or Discussion of the 2025 MMA Brand Marketing Plan Outline 

This agenda item was postponed. Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i promised to send out the information in 
writing. 
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9. Presentation, Discussion, and Action on Fiscal Year 2025 Hawai‘i Tourism Authority 
Operating Budget for Branding and Marketing (BED114) 

Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i presented part of the process for budgeting for FY25. This would ensure that 
Board is approved, starting with BFCCC and then the full Board next week. Each Committee was 
supposed to examine items relating to it before passing them to BFCCC. The beginning of the 
process was approving items relating to branding and marketing under Program ID BED114. 

A general presentation was made to the BFCCC last month since most budget line items were 
detailed in the budget worksheets. The amounts would not be changed since staff would not 
manipulate existing line items. 

At present, only the general category for the branding and marketing budget for FY25 is to be 
considered. This was the marketing opportunity fund, which included incremental changes to 
be used for MCI and other opportunities. This had been discussed in testimony to the 
legislature and was concerned with the adjustment to current market conditions. 

The total budget line item was $2.7 million, and the legislature had instructed that a 10% 
restriction should be deducted at the beginning. If it were made available later, contracts could 
be returned, or the funds could be utilized for any additional programs at the end of the fiscal 
year. This meant that an amount of $2.47 million was available. 

The branding team has made the following recommendations: 

1. Market support for travel missions $75.000 
This was to include cultural, talent, or musicians not covered in the base contracts 

2. Korea RFP Transition (Travel cost to HTA Fall Conference Week) $5,000 
The new contract would only start next calendar year and would not cover this travel 

3. Japan incremental budget $535,000 
Last year, $2.5 million was approved over the calendar year. This was the second half of 
the calendar year 2024 and would be $1.15 million. After 10% reduction, it would be 
$1,035,000, but it was recommended that only $535,000 be used for Japan incremental. 
It was felt that the U.S. market was a more critical need. 

4. USA Incremental Fall Activation $1,500,00 
It was important to make up for the losses seen since the beginning of the year. An 
additional fall activation not part of the base contract would be important. It was most 
likely in Los Angeles, Hawai‘i’s largest market, probably in September. The campaign 
would be full saturation and integrate large-scale consumer and travel trade events to 
draw awareness into target marketing on the West Coast. 
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That would leave about $300,000, which potentially could be used for a new airline, Korea Air 
Premia, which was moving to a regular scheduled service, and a cooperative of $100,000  could 
be considered with them. 

There was also a possibility of supporting China market cooperatives with $200,000 if a new 
non-stop or one-stop flight was developed. 

Mr. Arakawa thanked Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i for the presentation and recognized that the HTA staff 
knew the challenge of adjusting to the slower summer season. He reminded Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i that 
there would be Program I.D.s that VP Choy would ensure were complied with next year, even 
though the Governor had not yet signed the budget. Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i replied that they had been 
working closely with Mr. Kishi to comply with Program I.D.s. 

Mr. Hannemann stated that he had encouraged staff to look into the marketing opportunities 
fund and thanked Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i for putting together a good plan. The plan had not been 
compiled in a vacuum but through collaboration with the U.S. and Japan marketing teams. The 
plan would address the U.S. market while not neglecting Japan since the need was now greater 
for the U.S. Some funds for the Japan market were to go ahead. Mr. Hannemann appreciated 
the two potential opportunities for Korea and China. Out of all the Asia markets, Korea was 
doing best. It was also necessary to take advantage of the China market. During their visit to 
China, Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i and the House Tourism Chairs had heard about the strong interest in 
visiting Hawai‘i. The U.S. Embassy in China should understand the advantages of the China 
market for Hawai‘i. 

Chair Miyasato asked how much would be left in the Marketing Opportunities Discretionary 
Fund. Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i replied that the remaining funds would be $312,133.50. 

Chair Miyasato pointed out that it would be unfortunate to have nothing in the discretionary 
fund if an opportunity arose for which there was no financial provision. Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i replied 
that it was not certain whether the two potential opportunities for Korea and China would need 
to be funded. 

Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i stated that he was always in contact with the global marketing teams (GMTs), 
and they had not mentioned any needs. The GMTs had base funding, and more would be 
requested in FY26. However, for FY26, the beginning of a biennial budget, the intention was to 
build the budget on a strategic plan. 

Mr. Hannemann proposed a motion to approve the Fiscal Year 2025 Hawai‘i Tourism Authority 
Operating Budget for Branding and Marketing (BED114). Vice Chair Zane seconded the motion. 

Ms. Kahoʻohanohano conducted the roll-call vote, and the motion was carried unanimously 
with the proviso from Mr. Arakawa that this was to be approved by the Finance Department. 

Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i agreed to make this presentation during the BFCCC meeting. 
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Mr. Nāho‘opi‘i stated that Agenda Item #8 would be sent out in written form for information 
purposes only. 
 

10. Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:39 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
______________________________________ 
Sheillane Reyes 
Recorder 
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MARKET INSIGHTS



MARKET INSIGHTS
Core Areas of Focus

• Tracking Visitor Trends 
o Regularly monitor visitation patterns across different markets (U.S., international, etc.)
o Track activity preferences, intent to visit, accommodation usage, and other crucial visitor behavior

• Market Profiling and Segmentation
o Segment visitor markets based on demographics, interests, and travel purpose (leisure, MCI, business, etc.) allowing the tailoring 

of marketing efforts for the right audience at the right time.

• Data Driven Decision Making
o Analyze data from various sources including HTA and DBEDT resources (Phocuswright, MMGY, Vision Insights), resident 

sentiment surveys, and industry reports (Symphony Dashboards, ARC/Forward Keys, etc.)

• Delivering Actionable Insights
o Create monthly market conditions presentation deck that contain pertinent insights and key takeaways for internal and external 

stakeholders 

• Responsive Data Support
o GSS team will promptly respond to ad hoc data requests from various stakeholders: HTA, GMTs, Island Visitor Bureaus, counties, 

legislative, travel industry partners (airlines, hotels, wholesalers, attractions, etc.)

• Sharing Knowledge: Presentations 
o GSS team will present insights at conferences and meetings across all islands as well as participating at national and international 

conferences.
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MARKET INSIGHTS

5

To bridge the gap between data and actionable insights, we're 
launching Tourism Insights. This series will deliver bite-sized, research-
based snapshots focusing on HTA's key markets, segments, and air 
service.

• Market Awareness and Intent: Track consumer awareness of Hawai'i, travel 
intentions,

• and key market indicators.

• Brand Perception and Performance: Analyze perceptions of Hawai'i compared 
to competitors, measuring brand health.

• Visitor Experience and Competitive Edge: Evaluate visitor experiences, assess 
our competitive position on key offerings, and identify growth opportunities.

• Motivational Drivers and Barriers: Uncover the factors influencing travel 
decisions to Hawai'i, pinpointing what motivates and deters potential visitors.
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AIRLINE ROUTE DEVELOPMENT

The Air Route Development team plays a vital role in optimizing airlift to Hawai‘i. Here's how we achieve this:

Comprehensive Reporting: 

• Maintain and distribute key reports on a regular basis: 

• Air Service Grid (Monthly): Tracks current flight patterns across airlines and routes (updated monthly).

• Airfare Grid (Quarterly): Provides insights into airfare trends (updated quarterly).

• Seven-Day Moving Average of Air Passengers (Weekly): Offers real-time passenger volume data (updated weekly).

• Daily Seats into Hawaii by Origin Country (Weekly): Tracks seat availability from specific countries (updated weekly).

Airline Collaboration: 

• Continue to foster strong relationships with airlines through regular meetings with their network planning, revenue, marketing, 
and international development teams.

Industry Engagement: 

• Actively participate in industry events like World Routes and Routes Americas to stay updated on industry trends and connect 
with potential airline partners.

By providing these critical reports and fostering industry relationships, our Air Route Development team ensures informed decision-making 
for attracting new air routes and optimizing existing ones.
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AIRLINE ROUTE DEVELOPMENT

Areas of strategic focus

Maui Recovery – Maui’s importance to the North American visitor market cannot be overstated. It simply must recover to support the 

economic needs of its residents and visitor industry.

Long-Haul Markets – The Hawai‘i long-haul market had seen robust expansion before the pandemic. New routes and airlines were added 

across the Pacific region and North America. Since long-distance visitors tend to stay longer and spend more, renewed long-haul 

emphasis should be a cornerstone of Hawai‘i’s future air service development strategy. Since the pandemic, the international air service 

market has changed. Visitors from the Asian markets have been slow to return due to exchange rates, fuel surcharges, and increased 

competition. Recruiting more long- haul service will help to diversify the visitor mix and provide more lucrative opportunities for the people 

of Hawai‘i.

Hawaiian Airlines/Alaska Airlines Merger – For most of commercial aviation’s history, Hawai‘i has had the distinction of having its own “flag 

carrier.” Having a local airline that shared similar goals has been a significant advantage for the state. . Alaska Airlines’ proposed purchase 

of Hawaiian is undoubtedly not the worst- case scenario for the state, but it will have a wide-ranging impact. Understanding those 

impacts is critical to developing a strategy and action plan that accentuates the benefits and mitigates the challenges of the merger.
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KNOWLEDGE BANK

Asset hub for still photos, b-roll clips, logos and 

the brand guideline.

Two Platforms

• Internal - HTA, GMTs, ICs, advertising/social/PR 

agencies https://hawaiiteam.barberstock.com/

• External - partners, travel trade, MCI and media

https://hawaii.barberstock.com/

Asset shoot scheduled for Q3 2024
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BRAND GUIDELINES

• The Hawaiian Islands Brand Guidelines

• Sensitive Destinations/Activities 

• The Hawaiian Islands Social Media Brand 
Guidelines

• Maʻemaʻe Hawai‘i style & resource toolkit  
Provide support to HTA team
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SUPPORT SERVICES



SOCIAL MEDIA

• The Hawaiian Islands Social Media Brand Guidelines

• HTA social tools support and training

• Podio – HTA social communication hub

• Sprout Social – social asset management

• TINT – UGC management

• Social content asset sharing

• GMT monthly content calendar review
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WEBSITES & 
GOHAWAII APP



GOHAWAII.COM

• Miles Partnership manages and 
hosts gohawaii.com.  
CMS training is available.

• GMTs have access to make minor 
updates on their MMA version of 
gohawaii.com

• Wrike system to request major 
updates
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GOHAWAII APP

• Hawai‘i's official mobile app for residents and visitors 

promoted at the airports and travel planner guides

• Supports the DMAPs of all islands by providing 

information on reservation systems, cultural events, reef-

safe sunscreen and exhibits, performances, markets, 

festivals, and cultural experiences.

• Includes travel tips to educate visitors

• Features accommodations, community events,  things to 

do, dining, shopping, golf
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MAHALO!
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